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11th September 2020
Dear Parents and carers, 
Firstly, I would like to say a big well done to both parents and children for a fantastic start to the new school year. The children are remarkably settled and have quickly adapted to the new classroom, routines and expectations. Children are forming good relationships with the adults, and enjoying interactions with friends both new and old. Great job Class R!

A few housekeeping points:

· Please ensure your child has a named water bottle. This should contain water only (not juice or squash!)

· It is really helpful if snack can come in a named Tupperware or sandwich bag. Snack should be fruit or vegetables only.

· Please ensure your child brings a waterproof coat to school. We spend a lot of time outdoors, the weather is starting to cool and can change quickly. 

· Please ensure all your child’s clothing and belongings are clearly named.

· Putting a sticker or a small keyring on your child’s book bag helps your child to independently find their book bag at home time.

· Please sign up for a parent-teacher meeting next week (w.b. 14.09) if you have not already.

Curriculum news:

· Our first and foremost priority for the rest of this half term will be to continue to settle the children into school, supporting social skills and getting to know the children as individuals.
· We will continue to provide opportunities both inside and outdoors for development across all areas of the early years curriculum ‘Development Matters’, including communication and language, expressive arts and design, understanding the world and personal, social and emotional development. 
· We will begin our phonics learning, following the Letters and Sounds scheme, Phase 2. We will teach children to hear, recognise and write sounds in isolation and then in simple, phonetically regular words. Phonics Scrapbooks will be coming home four times a week (with more info and instructions inside!) 
· Reading books and diaries will begin next week, and will be changed twice weekly (Mondays and Thursdays). It is important to read with your child every day. Re-reading books is a good idea; it supports children in developing familiarity with texts and language. Please update your child’s reading diary every time you read.

· We will begin Maths and Literacy learning in small groups. These will be short and engaging teacher-led activities. All learning will be linked to our Autumn 1 topic theme ‘All About Me!’, and to the fortnightly ‘core text’. Our core texts this half term will be So Much by Trish Cooke, Five Minutes Peace by Jill Murphy and I Want to See You Grandma by Taro Gomi.

· As part of our ‘All About Me’ topic, please send in one photograph of your child as a baby or toddler (names on the back please!). We will use these as a stimulus to talk about appearance, similarities and differences and growth. 
· We will be developing both gross motor movements and fine motor skills. Good motor skills are essential for writing success so please support your child’s motor development at home (gross motor = big movements! Lots of outside time, running, climbing frames, balancing, bike riding etc., fine motor = finger and hand dexterity (fiddly toys and games, playdough, threading etc. – Pinterest has an abundance of good ideas!) 
· We will be sending home some ‘Tell My Teacher!’ sheets soon. Use these let us know if your child says or does something really special at home. This communication will help children to bridge between their home and school lives, and helps the staff in school to build a ‘whole picture’ of your child. 

If you have any questions regarding the above or anything else, please don’t hesitate to ask. I look forward to meeting each of you properly in parent-teacher meetings next week.

Sincerely,

Lottie Moore 
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